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June 1, 2023
Dear Customer/340B Covered Entity,

Organon supports the 340B program and its intended mission of supporting safety net
providers in providing patients in need with access to medical care and medications. This
letter is intended to provide you notice that Organon is altering its approach to the offering
of 340B discounts to contract pharmacies. This change is intended to help reduce
diversion and inappropriate claims for discounts and rebates.

Effective July 1, 2023, Organon will only provide products purchased at the 340B price to
locations registered as 340B covered entities and will decline to facilitate Bill To/ Ship To
orders for all hospital covered entities, subject to the exceptions outlined below. Organon’s
updated policy will not apply to 340B pricing for 340B contract pharmacy locations for any
340B covered entity that is eligible for the 340B program through their grant status with
HRSA or other eligible grants. Federal grantees will continue to remain eligible for Bill
To/Ship To arrangements for Organon products at the 340B discounted price and do not
need to submit 340B claims.

Any hospital covered entity, regardless of whether it has an in-house pharmacy capable of
dispensing 340B purchased drugs to its patients, may designate a single contract
pharmacy location if the covered entity provides claims data for the designated single
contract pharmacy through 340B ESP™.

Organon is utilizing the 340B ESP™ platform to support this designation. 340B covered
entities that haven't already registered an account with 340B ESP™, can make their
designation by visiting www.340besp.com/designations. If you have any questions
about this initiative, please contact 340B ESP™ at support@340besp.com.

Covered entities must take action by June 16th, 2023 in order for contract pharmacy
location designations to take effect on the effective date of this policy.

Organon is committed to ensuring that all 340B covered entities can purchase Organon
products at the 340B discounted price. 340B covered entities should work with their
contract pharmacy administrators and wholesalers to process any outstanding Bill To/
Ship To orders in advance of the July 1, 2023 effective date. Please refer to the Next
Steps and FAQs for more information.

Best Regards,
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Andy Tedeschi
Head of US Market Access
and Account Management
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